

## GUILD PRESIDENT GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 27/04/2022

Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	4
Election Reform	4
Student Project Board	5
Policy Tracker	5
Online Content	5
NY Style Art	5
Tax Help Centre	5
Research Hub	5
Stance Page	5
Night Lighting	5
Night-time Food Options	5
Bob Nicholson Room Renovations	5
Microbadging	5
Good Sammys	5
Masterplan	5
Mental Health Framework	5
Strategic Plan	5
Sports at the Tavern	6
Divestment	6
FINANCES	6
ACHIEVEMENTS	6
DISCUSSION POINTS	6

The month of April was the slowest we have experienced so far, with Study break and two long weekends providing a much needed break, but also significantly reducing the foot traffic through campus. That being said, much of my month was spent in meetings, most of which were just maintaining business as usual. A priority for me going forwards is to prioritise my time more to focus on the changes and initiatives we want to bring forwards. Particular emphasis will be on returning students to campus as restrictions lift and lectures return back to in-person.

## **MEETINGS ATTENDED**

Date	Meeting	Purpose
28/3/22	Mental Health Week Framework Update	Meeting with Emma Boyne and Fiona McAuliffe on the progress of the Mental Health Framework and its rollout. The framework was codesigned with the 108 <sup>th</sup> Guild Council, and aims to provide a holistic approach from the uni to create positive culture around mental health
28/3/22	Catering and Tavern Committee	Monthly meeting
29/3/22	Executive Meeting	Weekly meeting
29/3/22	SRC Meeting	Monthly Meeting
29/3/22	Meeting with Deputy Chair	Meeting with Deputy Chair to discuss the Wellbeing Hub initiative. The initiative will provide a one-stop shop for all support services provided by the uni. It aims to declutter the currently unclear and unlinked services across the uni.
29/3/22	Governance Meeting	Monthly Meeting
29/3/22	Education Council	Education Council Meeting
30/3/22	Meeting with University Hall	Meeting with University Hall staff regarding potential collaborations
30/3/22	Albany Campus Open Meeting	Open meeting for Albany Campus students to ask questions about the Guild and what it means to be involved, in the process of nominations for a new Albany Campus rep
30/3/22	Guild Council Meeting	Monthly Council Meeting
31/3/22	Meeting with DVCR Recruiters	Meeting with recruitment firm to discuss what the Guild would like to see in potential DVCR candidates. Selection process will be undertaken later in the year. Such early engagement of the Guild in the process is reassuring to see.
31/3/22	Meeting with Ethnocultural Officers	Meeting with Ethnocultural Officers in response to the motion passed in the March GC. Meeting to discuss Ramadan and current special consideration process to develop a strategy in approaching the DVCE.

31/3/22	Cocurricular working party meeting	The Cocurricular WP aims to create a
		microbadging system to provide transcript
		recognition for students engaging in
		cocurricular activities, from innovation to
		work experience.
31/3/22	March Volunteering Committee	Monthly Meeting
31/3/22	Meeting with SDVC Recruiters	Meeting with recruitment firm to discuss
		what the Guild would like to see in potential
		SDVC candidates. Selection process will be
		undertaken later in the year. Such early
		engagement of the Guild in the process is
		reassuring to see.
4/4/22	Extraordinary Meeting of the University	Meeting for discussion of Nin's Student
l	Education Committee	Experience Taskforce Report. Is then
		recommended for discussion at Academic
		Board
4/4/22	Monthly Meeting with DVCE	Monthly Meeting
5/4/22	Executive Meeting	Weekly Meeting
5/4/22	Meeting between Convocation and Guild	Meeting with new Warden and Deputy
	President	Warden of Convocation to discuss
		collaboration and engagement with
		Convocation Council
6/4/22	Convocation Council	Convocation Council Meeting. Orally
- / . /		presented my Guild President's report
7/4/22	Inclusion and Diversity Committee Meeting	First meeting of the IDC.
7/4/22	Student Advisory Group Meeting	Meeting with Fiona and Emma Hawkins
		around the creation of a new student
		wellbeing advisory group. Early stage
		discussions took place.
7/4/22	COVID19REB Meeting	C19REB Meeting
8/4/22	Campus Activation Meeting	Highly productive meeting with Campus
		Activation lead Ada Chung. Looking to pilot
		some of the campus activation initiatives we
		are looking to launch, with the pilot
		hopefully justifying more funding from the
		university for the actual projects.
12/4/22	Meeting with Women's Officer	Meeting with Women's Officer re: NB
		Representation in department, NSSS
		Taskforce and other projects.
12/4/22	Executive Meeting	Weekly Meeting
12/4/22	Future Students Meeting	Update on Open Day and Future Students
		projects
12/4/22	Meeting with Sue Ellery	Guild Presidents from all Guilds in WA met
		with Sue Ellery to discuss issues on a state
		level. I personally tabled the NSSS results and
		higher education funding as issues for
		discussion. Uncertain what outcome will
		come from this.
12/4/22	Executive Management Committee	Monthly Meeting

13/4/22	University Curriculum Committee Meeting	
13/4/22	Student Voice Australia	UWA Student Life has signed up for a national organisation called Student Voice Australia, which aims to promote collaboration between universities and their student body. The first SVA meeting of the year was mainly introductions and an overview of the organisation.
13/4/22	Meeting with Bec from Fossil Free UWA	Meeting with Bec, Aidan and Mutya to discuss Guild Divestment, and approach for UWA Divestment
14/4/22	Academic Integrity and Standards Committee Meeting	Looking at alternative methods of delivering ACE information and contracts, including in a cartoon format.
14/4/22	Meeting with Libraries	Regular meeting with library heads
14/4/22	Meeting re: Microbadging	Meeting between Antonia, Clare, Jak, Saph and I discussing club and guild microbadging for transcript recognition
14/4/22	Meeting re: Election changes	Meeting with Prisha, Tony and Mary to finalise changes to election regulations
19/4/22	Executive Meeting	Weekly Meeting
19/4/22	Corporate Services Meeting	Monthly Meeting
20/4/22	Equity and Diversity Meeting	Monthly Meeting
20/4/22	Academic Board Meeting	Academic Board meeting, including a review of the Student Experience Taskforce Report, and of Boards of Studies format (discussion extended to next meeting)
20/4/22	Student Consultative Committee Meeting	Chaired the SCC meeting with FacSoc presidents and David Sadler.
21/4/22	AICD Strategy and Risk	All day course on Strategy and Risk for directors. Valuable training for approach on the strategic plan and risk analysis.
26/4/22	Audit and Risk Committee	ARC meeting for Guild
26/4/22	Volunteering Committee Meeting	

## PROJECT UPDATE

## **Election Reform**

Proposal to be approved by Guild Council to go to Senate.

## **Student Project Board**

Recruitment underway for student specialists

#### **Policy Tracker**

Complete

## **Online Content**

Looking to drive a big marketing push going into Semester 2.

### NY Style Art

Met with Campus Activation. Pilot looking to put a 5x3m art display on the side of Student Central, facing oak lawn. Campus Activation hoping this will be well engaged with , to apply for large digital billboard across campus

#### Tax Help Centre

Completed.

## **Research Hub** Recruitment underway for student specialists.

#### Stance Page

Ongoing. Page logistics still being organised

#### **Night Lighting**

Waiting on campus management to connect to lead on campus activation. Campus security has indicated that some work has already been done in this space, but more work needs to be done.

#### **Night-time Food Options**

On pause given stage 2 restrictions and currently struggling outlets

## **Bob Nicholson Room Renovations**

Waiting on remainder to come into stock, but room slowly developing and being cleaned up.

#### Microbadging

In process of creating proposals to get badging for Guild reps and club executives.

# Good Sammys

Short term lease over.

Masterplan Underway with TRCB.

## **Mental Health Framework**

Waiting on official launch of the framework. The framework was designed last year with help from the 108<sup>th</sup> Guild Council. It aims to create a holistic approach for wellbeing at UWA.

## Strategic Plan

Waiting on results from All Student Survey (yet to be launched). Will inform our strategic direction.

#### Sports at the Tavern

Looking to identify sporting events of student interest to livestream at the Tavern.

#### Divestment

Strategy for divestment in early planning stages with FFUWA.

otal - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$875.40	\$12,528.36	*** (52 00	-93.01
306004 - Depreciation - Computer Equipment	\$168.42	\$673.68	-\$505.26	-75.00
305225 - Uniforms	\$0.00	\$12.00	-\$12.00	-100.00
305207 - Special Projects	\$198.20	\$5,156.60	-\$4,958.40	-96.10
305189 - Repairs & Maintenance	\$500.00	\$0.00	\$500.00	0.0
305187 - Software Digital	\$41.12	\$174.76	-\$133.64	-76.4
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$0.00	\$12.62	-\$12.62	-100.0
305147 - General Expenses	\$14.50	\$415.61	-\$401.11	-96.5
305132 - Utilities	\$0.00	\$294.41	-\$294.41	-100.0
305117 - Conferences	-\$136.36	\$187.27	-\$323.63	-172.8
305114 - Computer Expenses	\$0.00	\$523.73	-\$523.73	-100.0
305111 - Communication Expenses	\$60.00	\$240.00	-\$180.00	-75.0
305108 - Cleaning Contract	\$29.52	\$107.36	-\$77.84	-72.5
305102 - Bank Charges	\$0.00	\$9.90	-\$9.90	-100.0
305050 - Research & Survey	\$0.00	\$153.77	-\$153.77	-100.0
305029 - Grant Distributed	\$0.00	\$4,566.65	-\$4,566.65	-100.0
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES				

## ACHIEVEMENTS

None

## **DISCUSSION POINTS**

None

Regards,

Amitabh Jeganathan 109<sup>th</sup> Guild President president@guild.uwa.edu.au



Vice President GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 27/04/2022

Summary	2
Meetings attended	2
Project Update	2
Student Crisis Support Grant	3
Garden Party Event	3
Lyn Beazley Institute	3
Seamless Digital Experience Project	3
FINANCES	3
DISCUSSION POINTS	3

April has a slower month than the previous, and much of my time has been spent maintaining general business. Notwithstanding, this has provided a valuable opportunity to make headway in key projects. In this month I have been working alongside Student Assist to discuss creating a new grant to improve our financial support offering for students in need, assisting Narendra with launching an event for club committees, and working with the Lyn Beazley Institute and the Seamless Digital Experience Committee.

## **MEETINGS ATTENDED**

Date	Meeting	Purpose		
1/4/2022	Student Assist Meeting	Discuss applying for funding to introduce a new grant to support students experiencing accommodation or unemployment difficulties.		
1/2/2022	McCusker Centre Student Advisory Council Meeting	Discuss planning an upcoming panel discussion.		
5/4/2022	Executive Meeting	General updates.		
5/4/2022	Seamless Digital Experience Vendor Presentation	Presentation by an EOI applicant.		
6/4/2022	UWA Parking Appeals Meeting	Discussion with University about the current status of student appeals for parking infringements.		
7/4/2022	Lyn Beazley Institute Update	Update on the graphics, marketing, and strategy to formally launch the institute following the SRC budget approval.		
8/4/2022	Seamless Digital Experience Vendor Presentation	Presentation by an EOI applicant.		
12/4/2022	Executive Meeting	General updates.		
12/4/2022	Executive Management Committee Meeting	Updates on commercial and governance matters.		
13/4/2022	Divestment Meeting	Meeting with Mutya, Amitabh and Rebecca from Fossil Free UWA to discuss Guild and University divestment.		
14/4/2022	Garden Party Meeting	Meeting with Leigh and Jak to review the budget for the upcoming event.		
26/4/2022	Executive Meeting	General updates.		
26/4/2022	Audit & Risk Meeting	Discussion of the results of the audit and general commercial and risk management strategies.		
27/4/2022	Guild and Deputy Vice Chancellor Education	Meeting with David Sadler.		

## PROJECT UPDATE

#### Student Crisis Support Grant

Working with Student Assist to create a grant to fund students facing accommodation or employment hardships. Currently in the process of drafting a grant application to secure the funding alongside Student Assist, with a view of submitting the application within the next fortnight.

#### Garden Party Event

Worked alongside Narendra, Jak, and Leigh to put together an event to show appreciation for the contribution of club committees to campus culture. The event will occur on the 27<sup>th</sup> of May.

#### Lyn Beazley Institute

Branding for the institute is currently being put together by Xander and a schedule of undergraduate research is being put together for the launch. The Institute is also reaching out to the Australasian Council for Undergraduate Researchers for a possible collaboration.

#### Seamless Digital Experience Project

Presentations from vendors have concluded, and the committee is in the process of selecting a provider.

**FINANCES** 

N/A

**DISCUSSION POINTS** 

Insert discussion points here

Regards,

Aidan Mansfield 109<sup>th</sup> Vice President vp@guild.uwa.edu.au



## General Secretary Report GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 27/04/2022

Summary	2
meetings attended	2
Project Update	3
Parking Improvements to QE2 campus	3
Parking Improvements	3
Ongoing Club overdrafts	3
Sponsorship Committee	3
Bob Nicholson Renovations	3
Guild Presents Garden Party <del>New End of Sem Guild Event</del>	3
Producing Financial Material (temporarily ceased)	4
<u>Q</u> -Pay Platform (Ceased)	4
Policy Tracker	4
<u>"Better Guild Committee" Meetings Training</u>	4
FINANCES	4
ACHIEVEMENTS	4
Discussion points	4
On-Going Attendance	4

March was an exciting month. The renovations have inched ever so closer to completion and we are eagerly awaiting the formation of the parking reference group to get stuck into revamping parking. Notable mentions go to making headway into the sponsorships committee alongside Aidan Mansfield and working closely with Leigh to bring the Guild Club Committee exclusive event to life.

The council has adapted well to the online format of Guild Council meetings, but hopefully in a few weeks we will be able to resume face to face meetings. It's also reassuring to see the numbers on campus slowly tick up

Date	Meeting	Purpose	
30/3/22	Overdraft Loan Meeting – UEC	Meeting with UEC to go over their overdraf	
		loan agreement. Was finalised.	
4/4/22	Venture – Selection Committee – Making	Decided which 4 potential start-up will	
	a difference grant	receive funding from venture.	
4/5/22	Guild Executive Meeting	Meeting with the Guild executive to discuss	
		the running of the Guild and a global	
		operations overview.	
12/4/22	Guild Executive Meeting	Meeting with the Guild executive to discuss	
		the running of the Guild and a global	
		operations overview.	
12/04/22	EMC Meeting	Monthly executive management committee	
		meeting.	
14/04/22	Guild Cocktail Event Meeting	Meeting with Leigh to discuss the upcoming	
		Guild Cocktail Garden Party.	
19/04/22	Sponsorships Committee – Goal Setting	Meeting with Aidan Mansfield to determine	
		the goals of the Sponsorships working group	
		and how best to move forward.	
19/04/22	Guild Cocktail Event Meeting – Leigh	Meeting with Leigh to discuss the upcoming	
		Guild Cocktail Garden Party.	
20/04/22	Take4 – Band Meeting	Meeting with Take4 band to discuss specific	
		details of them performing at the Guild	
		Garden Party.	
26/04/22	Audit & Risk Committee Meeting	Audit & Risk meeting	
27/04/22	SRC Meeting	Monthly strategic resources meeting	

## MEETINGS ATTENDED

### **PROJECT UPDATE**

#### Not Yet Started

#### Parking Improvements to QE2 campus

Looking to run a survey within the medical and dental school and see what improvements can be made to the student experience on these campuses. Hoping to introduce more shaded areas and longer outlet opening hours. Next step will be to contact Caitlin to create a survey and release. Haven't started this project yet however is one that I am personally passionate about as I am a frequent user of the QE2 campus.

#### In Progress

#### **Parking Improvements**

We have determined the best way forward is working alongside Trevor and Craig who are apart of University Parking group and are awaiting the formation of the Parking Reference Group. From there, we will discuss improvements to parking that include introduction of online parking (i.e. similar to cellopark app), reallocation of underutilised bays and reallocation of red bays after hours)

#### **Ongoing Club overdrafts**

Working with Guild Finance to chase up club overdrafts is unfortunately still ongoing from 2021. Emails have been sent out however with little success. We will be looking at alternative ways to chase up these clubs and close this chapter for good.

#### **Sponsorship Committee**

Our mission of getting better sponsors for UWA Guild & clubs is underway. The sponsorship committee has been formed and a goal setting meeting took place. Aidan and I are currently working on the Guild prospectus before we have a larger committee meeting to tackle the remaining tasks.

#### **Bob Nicholson Renovations**

Bob Nicholson Renovations are almost done. All the furniture has arrived and been built, besides the tabletops (due to COVID, the table tops we need are still not in stock). The carpet has been cleaned and excess junk has been thrown away. We have consulted with Access and gotten their input on the floor plans, which we will implement when we finally reassemble the room. Thank you to everyone for being so patient.

## Guild Presents Garden Party New End of Sem Guild Event

With the project proposal approved, we are proud to announce the latest club committee exclusive event. This will be a cocktail night held at the grove, with drinks, food, entertainment and nice décor. It will be a celebration and way to say "thank you" to clubs for making UWA what it is. (see some of the graphics I have designed!). We are in the process of booking DJ's, bands, and finalising the ticket link to release to clubs via personalised messages. (all UWA Clubs are invited)

GUILD PRESENTS		
Garden Party	Guild PRESE	10 1 1
IXCLUSIVE EVENT FOR CLUB COMMETTERS 18+ Event, Vaccination & ID Required	27.5.22 EXCLUSIVE EVENT FOR CLUE 18+ Event. Vaccination	B COMMITTEES

Ceased

### Producing Financial Material (temporarily ceased)

After discussions with the Guild Finance staff, we can confirm we are not allowed legally to produce financial material regarding SSAF. We will look at other means of increasing student's financial literacy.

### **Q-Pay Platform (Ceased)**

Over the last 1.5 months, conversations have been had with Q-Pay with the prospect of bringing them on as the official UWA Ticketing Platform. However, given the current financial situation, it is unlikely we will be progressing further with this and will be looking at alternatives.

## Completed

#### **Policy Tracker**

The policy tracker was created to keep the council accountable and help the public keep up to date with what's happening. All the work has been done on my end and is now with Caitlin and the marketing team to get up on the website. In essence, this project is now wrapped up.

#### "Better Guild Committee" Meetings Training

The committee chair meeting took place on 22<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday Feb. We successfully upskilled all the committee chairs on how to run a Guild Committee efficiently and what their different responsibilities entail. Feedback from this meeting was positive and was described as useful.

#### **FINANCES**

N/A

### ACHIEVEMENTS

- Guild Committee Chairs Upskilling
- Policy Tracker Work Completed (Awaiting upload onto website)

#### **DISCUSSION POINTS**

• Guild Garden Party – 27<sup>th</sup> May

## ON-GOING ATTENDANCE

Name	01.12.21	15.12.21	26.01.22	23.02.22	30.03.22	27.03.22
Narendra G.	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Tanisha Kothari	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Proxied	Apologies	
Aidan Mansfield	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Proxied	$\checkmark$	
Prisha Goel	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Chloe Bryant					$\checkmark$	
Charlotte Kennedy	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Saphire Carter	Apologies	$\checkmark$	Absent	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Iknur Virik	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Maria Waters	Absent	Apologies	$\checkmark$	Proxied	$\checkmark$	
David Hallam				•	$\checkmark$	
Joeseph Kaddis	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Apologies	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Max Beard	$\checkmark$	Apologies	$\checkmark$	Apologies	$\checkmark$	
Misha Riaz	Proxied	$\checkmark$	Absent	$\checkmark$	Absent	
Julia Anguinot	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Apologies	$\checkmark$	
Daniel Roden	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Boni Riad	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Absent	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Anwar Farhan	Proxied	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Geemal	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Jayawickrama						
Rashdina Ramli	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Apologies	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Ethan Czar	Absent	Apologies	$\checkmark$	Apologies	Apologies	
Robert Whitehurst	Absent	Absent	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Absent	
Paris Javid	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	✓	
Adam Elyousef	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Apologies	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Amira Nunn	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Apologies	Apologies	
Amitabh Jeganathan	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Dana Fung	$\checkmark$	Apologies	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Jak Beard	$\checkmark$	Proxied	$\checkmark$	Proxied	$\checkmark$	
Louis Cheng	$\checkmark$	Absent	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Absent	
Melani De Alwis	✓	✓	$\checkmark$	✓	✓	
Nicole Mcewen	$\checkmark$	Apologies	Apologies	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Natasha Nicole	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	Apologies	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	
Catherine Cheeseman	$\checkmark$	Absent	Apologies	$\checkmark$	$\checkmark$	

Regards,

Narendra Gammanpila 109<sup>th</sup> General Secretary secretary@guild.uwa.edu.au



## ACCESS DEPARTMENT GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 20/04/2022

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

Table of Contents1
Summary2
Meetings attended2
Project Update4
Accessibility of GAMSAT4 Access Week
Accessible Education Guide4
Accessible Clubs Guide5 Access UWA Student's Voting Rights5
<u>Learning Disability and Neurodiverse Conditions Diagnosis Help</u> 5 Specialist Mentoring Program for Students with Neurodiverse Conditions
Disability Sensitivity and Stigma Prevention Course5
Student Learning Entitlement Legislation5 Access x UWA Tiktoks5
Wellbeing Volunteering x Access Department Partnership6 Disability sensitivity training for 109 <sup>th</sup> Guild Council6
Stuff Your Parents Never Told You About Sex' Event6 Science Union x Access Deparment - Accessible Science Event
FINANCES
ACHIEVEMENTS

This month we held two successful events, one to promote the education of disability and sexuality and the other to promote science as a discipline being accessible to all people regardless of gender identity, age, study level and accessibility requirements. We made significant progress on our projects, especially the project to provide financial help for students who require diagnosis for neurodiverse conditions. We also presented at three events, promoting the inclusion of accessible policies and strategies.

## **MEETINGS ATTENDED**

Date	Meeting	Purpose
01/04/2022	Meeting with Janneke Koorn from the Robin Winkler Clinic	The purpose of this meeting was to establish how a loan program to help students who need financial assistance getting diagnosis for a neurodiverse conditions might ease the burden on the Robin Winkler Clinic's diagnosis program and the waitlist it has. The clinic has stopped adding people to their waitlist and will only open their waitlist after June. The people on the list themselves will have to wait six months before receiving help.
		Janneke also extended her help in establishing this program so it may be completed as quickly as possible for students to use immediately.
04/04/2022	WA for a Human Rights Act Meeting	The Access Department met up with Anna Copeland and Graham Hansen from Western Australia for a Human Rights Act (WA 4 HRA) to discuss on how we move forward in establishing a partnership. We discussed having a meeting with those in the 109 <sup>th</sup> Guild Council who are interested in asking questions from WA 4 HRA about the campaign and this proposed partnership.
05/04/2022	Meeting with Student Assist	We met with Student Assist to discuss a grant or loan program in collaboration with the Robin Winkler Clinic. We discussed the possibility of them facilitating the processing of the loan program.
		Additionally, we discussed the possibility of students opting for some time off from university assessments during the week of their GAMSAT exam as it is a very arduous exam to sit. We have had many students report an increase in stress, anxiety and

05/04/2022	Masting with Coordia MaDrid Matinga	symptoms of depression when undertaking the GAMSAT. Student Assist kindly explained that they are unable to provide students with that sort of special consideration as the university does not recognise external examinations as a reason for adjustments to assessments. Student Assist suggested running wellbeing workshops teaching strategies on managing personal welfare during GAMSAT season. We have already undertaken this by reaching out to Science Union and the Robin Winkler Clinic about possibly running a workshop on this topic.
05/04/2022	Meeting with Georgie McDaid, National Union of Students (NUS) Disability Officer	This was our first meeting with our NUS disability representative. Dana brought up the vague reasonable adjustment policy of the GAMSAT, and how inaccessible the test can be for students. We discussed the potential for it to be modelled on the UCAT's reasonable adjustments as it has changed considerably in recent years. Georgie has agreed to write a letter to ACER regarding reasonable adjustments. We also talked about promoting the 'Royal Commission into Violence, Abuse, Neglect and Exploitation of People with Disability' and encouraging people on our committee to fill it out.
10/04/2022	Access Committee Meeting 2	In our recent Access Committee Meeting, we delegated projects out to our OCMs and International Representatives.
12/04/2022	Meeting with Professor Vaska Dervisovski from Charles Darwin University	The Access Department had a meeting with Professor Vaska, a lecturer of social work at Charles Darwin University (CDU), to discuss social work, human resources and management degrees at both CDU and UWA. The conversation led to potentially forming a partnership with our university to have internship placements. We will be reaching out to the health promotion unit, the Living Room, Student Assist and UniAccess to see if they would be able to facilitate student placements.
19/04/2022	Meeting with Jenny Ophel	We had a brief chat with Jenny about providing disability sensitivity training for all student representatives of the 109 <sup>th</sup> Guild Council. She agreed it is necessary to provide training and will contact an organisation she

		knows that might conduct in-person, and
		online, disability sensitivity training.
20/04/2022	Equity and Diversity Committee Meeting	This meeting started by selecting an executive officer for the Equity and Diversity Committee, which Dana put her hand up for, and was accepted into the role. We talked about what the purpose of this group should be, other than updating on equity and diversity-related projects, which can be achieved through Guild Council reports.
		The departments involved gave an update on projects they are working on and raised issues we needed consultation and advice on. Access brought up the issue of the Disability Sensitivity and Stigma Prevention Course needing more than students being involved in the making of the content. Pride brought up the issue of a gender studies unit that is very cis-centric and sought advice on how to take this issue further as the unit coordinator is not responsive to emails sent by students who have requested changes.
23/04/2022	Meeting with Partnerships Director	Dana and Melani discussed with Jit, our
		Partnerships Director, updates to different
		projects we are currently working on.

## **PROJECT UPDATE**

#### Accessibility of GAMSAT

The GAMSAT is an exam that is required by many medical and health professional programs as a prerequisite of entry. This exam is a highly competitive, lengthy, and arduous test that does not provide adequate reasonable adjustments to students in the Access Community. This makes the test inaccessible and discourages students from taking the test. This will ultimately reduce the diversity of students entering the health sciences field. We discussed this issue with Georgie McDaid, the NUS Disability Officer, and they have agreed to write a letter to ACER (the company that conducts GAMSAT) with the help of the NUS president. Hopefully, this letter will encourage a discussion between the NUS, student representatives who are part of the disability community and ACER to be more accommodating to other reasonable adjustments.

#### Access Week

Our Events Director, Isabella, has started working on planning the week. Whilst we have sorted out the events, we will be amending the events after more brainstorming with our committee. We have had some trouble securing our Semester Two Week Four timing due to PROSH week being rescheduled to the same week. We are looking to reschedule for Semester Two Week Two.

#### **Accessible Education Guide**

The Accessible Education Guide is almost done! We have received a draft of the design from Xander and will be meeting with him as soon as possible to revise it. We will also be getting pictures taken of our committee to include original images in the guide.

#### **Accessible Clubs Guide**

There is now a team from the Access Department committee researching content and working on updating the guide.

#### Access UWA Students' Voting Rights

After consulting Tony, the Managing Director of the UWA Student Guild, we have contacted Sue Moore, the University Secretariat, to see if there will be any issues within the university rules to have Access UWA Students have voting rights in Guild elections. Sue has not replied to the email yet. We will try and reach out to them again, if not, we will contact another UWA liaison to address this issue.

#### Learning Disability and Neurodiverse Conditions Diagnosis Help

The Access Department had a meeting with Janneke Koorn from the Robin Winkler Clinic about this project of giving students a loan to seek assistance in receiving diagnosis for learning disabilities and neurodiverse conditions. They are very receptive to this project and will help the Access Department in building this program.

We conducted a meeting with the whole Student Assist team about this project. Student Assist agrees there is a need for assistance, and they will happily facilitate the process and paperwork that would come with a loan program. We have, informally, discussed with Tony the potential to have it funded through the Guild. He agrees with the need to assist students and take the weight off the Robin Winkler Clinic and the waitlist they have. He believes a grant program might not be feasible, but a loan program might be better suited if the Guild will be funding it. Tony suggests arranging a meeting with Mutya, the Director of Finance in the UWA Student Guild, and talking through how many students can be facilitated through this program.

#### Specialist Mentoring Program for Students with Neurodiverse Conditions

No major updates on this project for this month. We are waiting to re-schedule a meeting with Robin Winkler Clinic staff and move forward from there. We will be raising this topic at the upcoming Living Room Meeting to consult other student representatives.

### **Disability sensitivity and Stigma Prevention Course**

This month, we have been conducting research and agreeing on topics to include in this course. After researching so much we've discovered this is a project that cannot be achieved by the Access Department alone, given that some of the topics needed to be covered require qualified knowledge and expertise. After discussing this idea extensively with the Access Department Committee, as well as the Equity and Diversity Committee, we've come to a decision of contacting UniAccess and the Health Promotion Unit recommended by Chloe, the Women's Officer, to create the course in collaboration with the Access Department. Chloe mentioned that the Health Promotion Unit has made a LMS course before so it's worth asking them. Paris, the Pride officer, also mentioned that this was an issue for the Pride Department previously and they had created Project Peacock to share the experience of students who are from the LGBTQIA+ community at UWA, so UWA students altogether can learn from each other's experiences. This is a great suggestion to pursue if a LMS course is not possible.

We will be raising this change to the project in the upcoming Living Room meeting to get suggestions from other student peers and representatives about what topics should be included as it is students who will ultimately be learning from this course. We have contacted the UniAccess Department and the Health Promotion Unit, to arrange a meeting to discuss this project and their capacity to take it on.

#### **Student Learning Entitlement Legislation**

This month, we had a meeting with Georgie, the National Union of Students (NUS) Disabilities Officer on how to approach this issue. Georgie mentioned that the NUS may be working on a campaign against this issue after May of 2022. They are informally waiting on the results of the Federal Election, as the future of this legislation will be dependent on which government will come into place. Either way, the Access Department committee is reaching out to Student Offices to inquire if newly enrolled students will be informed about them only having seven years to complete a degree. We will also be reaching out to the Education Action Network on a potential campaign UWA could run with the NUS.

#### Access x UWA TikToks

The TikToks were planned to be filmed this month, however, the person organising the filming from the university, unfortunately, cannot film due to COVID related issues. We have rescheduled to film next month.

#### Wellbeing Volunteering x Access Department Partnership

We have now created the position description for the Access Representative position including the responsibility of the representative and the training they must complete. We are still open to not having an Access Representative position but giving the accessibility training for all wellbeing volunteering. We will make a decision with the Wellbeing Volunteering team. The Partnerships Director has reached out to Guild Volunteering to organise a meeting with the new Wellbeing Volunteering Coordinator.

#### Disability Sensitivity Training for the 109th Guild Council

The Access Department has been in discussion with Amitabh (Guild President) and Jenny Ophel (Associate Director of Human Resources and Student Services) to provide students representatives in guild council disability sensitivity training. Jenny is reaching out to an external council that may provide this training in person, if not, the Access Department has found an adequate online course. However, we will try our best to find a good training course to be conducted in person, and online. We will also work on disability sensitivity training being included in the Student Leadership Training that is provided to all guild council representatives at the beginning of their term.

#### 'Stuff You Parents Never Told You About Sex' Event

This event went turned out to be a great event, with over 20 students in attendance. We had a few hiccups the few days leading to the event, as our speaker who was meant to speak on taboos within Culturally and Linguistically Diverse (CALD) communities had COVID-19 related issues could no longer present at the event. Unfortunately, we could not replace the speaker as we had found out two days before the event. As a result, we, unfortunately, could not facilitate that much of a conversation about taboos of sex within CALD communities. We also had some of our other presenters go into isolation as close contacts, so we decided to switch the event to an online format, which was risky as we changed it the day before the event. Despite the obstacles, the event went amazingly. We had so many students engaging with the speakers in the Q + A session that we had to cut short, so the event does not go over time. We were so glad students felt safe and comfortable enough to ask questions about taboos to do with sex. The quiz at the end had great engagement, and we had five winners who won plushies and chocolates. We want to extend our immense gratitude and appreciation to the UWA Science Union and the Ethnocultural Department without whom this event would not have been possible.

#### Science Union x Access Department – Accessible Science Event

The Access Department held this event in collaboration with Science Union to encourage a new passion for science or reignite an old love for the discipline through our line-up of fun workshops in a calm, sensory-friendly environment. All individuals were welcome no matter the level of ability! The Access Department ran a stall on the different soil layers in sub-tropic regions compared to the arctic. We demonstrated the differences by creating ice cream sundaes, making the soil layers through different foods. Science Union prepared invisible ink artwork, CHeMnBio club extracted DNA from strawberries, and the PsySoc Club had drunk buster goggles for people to wear and do activities in. Overall, it was a fantastic event and we had people of all different ages, study levels and accessibility requirements attend. We would like to extend our thanks to all the clubs involved, and Science Union especially for organising this event.

#### **FINANCES**

#### **Budget vs. Actual**

0				
FINANCIAL ROW	AMOUNT	BUDGET AMOUNT	AMOUNT OVER BUDGET	% OF BUDGET
Gross Profit	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%
Expenses				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES				
305068 - Orientation Day Expenses	\$792.66	\$300.00	\$492.66	264.229
305079 - Theme Week	\$0.00	\$800.00	-\$800.00	0.009
305080 - Activities and Functions	\$46.36	\$1,070.00	-\$1,023.64	4.339
305083 - Advertising & Promotion	\$0.00	\$120.00	-\$120.00	0.009
305147 - General Expenses	\$29.00	\$180.00	-\$151.00	16.119
305155 - Interior decoration	\$0.00	\$150.00	-\$150.00	0.009
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$0.00	\$40.00	-\$40.00	0.009
305187 - Software Digital	\$92.55	\$401.05	-\$308.50	23.089
305207 - Special Projects	\$0.00	\$1,100.00	-\$1,100.00	0.009
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$960.57	\$4,161.05	-\$3,200.48	23.08%
Total - Expenses	\$960.57	\$4,161.05	-\$3,200.48	23.08%
Operating Profit	-\$960.57	-\$4,161.05	\$3,200.48	23.08%
Other Income				
OTHER INCOME - OTHER INCOME				
103069 - Sundry Income	\$260.00	\$0.00	\$260.00	0.009
Total - OTHER INCOME - OTHER INCOME	\$260.00	\$0.00	\$260.00	0.00%
Total - Other Income	\$260.00	\$0.00	\$260.00	0.00%
Net Profit/(Loss)	-\$700.57	-\$4,161.05	\$3,460.48	16.849

#### **ACHIEVEMENTS**

- Presented Event Inclusivity and Accessibility training to Club and FASOC executives
- Spoke at a Man Up x Radiant Event called 'A Conversation for Men About Gender Equality'
- Successfully ran the 'Stuff Your Parents Never Taught You About Sex' Workshop
- Successfully ran the 'Science Union x Access Department Accessible Science' Event
- Presented to high school students about promoting accessibility as student leaders at the Young Leader's Council Event

## **DISCUSSION POINTS**

• It is imperative that UWA Student Guild representatives consider accessibility within the spaces they represent, especially spaces pertaining to education

Kind Regards,

Dana Fung 109<sup>th</sup> Access Co-Officer access@guild.uwa.edu.au

Melani De Alwis 109<sup>th</sup> Access Co-Officer access@guild.uwa.edu.au



Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	2
<u>Election Culture</u> <u>Wellbeing Hub website redesign</u> <u>NSSS response</u>	
FINANCES	2
ACHIEVEMENTS	2
DISCUSSION POINTS	2

This month we finalised all changes for election culture and had an in-depth discussion with the lawyers. I have also been making progress with me website proposal and submitted a relevant draft to the wellbeing co-ordinator this month. Aside from this, we have been brainstorming initial ideas for the NSSS response including a social media campaign as well as ways to improve campus security.

## MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
12/04	Lisa Goldacre	Discuss ideas for website redesign
14/04	Elizabeth Tylich Nicole Rajoo Amitabh Jaganathan Tony Goodman Mary Petrou	Finalising changes to election regulations
26/04	Jasmine koong Chloe Bryant	Brainstorming ideas for social media campaign for NSSS response
26/04	Chloe Bryant Campus security	Brainstorming ideas to improve campus security for NSSS response

## **PROJECT UPDATE**

## **Election Culture**

We had an in-depth meeting with the lawyers and amendments to regulations were finalised

#### Wellbeing hub website redesign

Met with Lisa Goldacre, the wellbeing co-ordinator for feedback and have submitted a second draft of the proposal

#### **NSSS** response

Met with campus security and guild marketing and initial ideas have been discussed on how to better engage students with NSSS response

### **FINANCES**

#### **ACHIEVEMENTS**

Changes to election culture have been finalised and submitted to relevant committees

#### **DISCUSSION POINTS**

Regards,

Prisha Goel 109<sup>th</sup> Deputy Chair prisha.goel22@guild.uwa.edu.au



Education Council President GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 27/03/2022

Summary	2
Meetings and Events Attended	2
Project Update	2
Project name	2
FINANCES	3
ACHIEVEMENTS	3
DISCUSSION POINTS	3

This month has been slow for the Education Council. Contracting COVID was a major setback which put me behind in my studies as well as my council duties. My main goals for this month were to:

- Allocate Base Funding: A high priority task that is usually completed before the start of semester 1.
- 2) Allocate SPG Funding: A high priority task that involves a lot of work from the Education Council Committee.
- 3) Help guide FacSoc reps in their efforts to advocate for students.

This month has highlighted to me the need for reform in the SPG process. From the perspective of Education Council, allocation of funds is a time-consuming task that takes the committee away from other projects. With the support of the Societies Council and the wider Guild, we propose that the process should be automated to a greater degree to reduce the burden on student reps.

I would like to thank the FacSoc reps this month for being great advocates for students. Most of the ideas and projects which have been generated in the latter half of this month have been spearheaded by FacSoc Presidents. I would urge them to continue this great work throughout the rest of this semester.

## MEETINGS AND EVENTS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
31/03/22	Meeting with Guild Volunteering	Discussed micro badging and volunteer
		hours
13/04/22	SPG Meeting	
18/04/22	SPG Meeting	
20/04/22	SCC Meeting	Discussed Boards of Studies and how to use
		student reps effectively in these meetings
26/04/22	Meeting with Senior Learning	Talked about the possibility of creating an
	Technology Advisor and UEC President	online space for students that is not a social
		media platform. Will float the idea in
		Education Council

## **PROJECT UPDATE**

## Canva Night

No date set yet but would love feedback if other departments would like to participate.

## Fringe Week Ed Participation

Education Council to organise a panel discussion regarding cuts to the university and how this has impacted staff and students.

## SPG Reform

The current system is somewhat opaque and the process for appealing is not currently formalised. We hope to make this system more streamlined in collaboration with SOC.

## International Student Reps for FacSocs

The job description for International Student Rep is vague. FacSocs seem to be filling the 'space' in the committee, but the role needs redefining to increase engagement.

#### Creating an online portal for student x club interaction

UEC have proposed that we develop an online space for students which is separate from social media platforms. UWA IT is somewhat onboard and would like to see a proposal. This matter will be taken to the postponed Education Council for further investigation.

## **FINANCES**

#### **Comparative Profit and Loss**

FINANCIAL ROW	AMOUNT (JAN 2022 - MAY 2022)	COMPARATIVE AMOUNT (JAN 2021 - ADJUST 2021	)   VARIANCE	% VARIANCE
Gross Profit	\$0.00	\$0.0	00 \$0.00	0.00%
Expenses				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES				
305024 - Campaigns	\$0.00	\$158.5	95 -\$158.95	-100.00%
305056 - Grants	\$14,739.22	\$62,599.8	39 -\$47,860.67	-76.45%
305117 - Conferences	\$0.00	\$644.3	-\$644.36	-100.00%
305147 - General Expenses	\$14.50	\$0.0	00 \$14.50	0.00%
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$291.88	\$333.2	22 -\$41.34	-12.41%
305187 - Software Digital	\$123.38	\$740.2	26 -\$616.88	-83.33%
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENS	ES \$15,168.98	\$64,476.0	58 -\$49,307.70	-76.47%
Total - Expenses	\$15,168.98	\$64,476.0	58 -\$49,307.70	-76.47%
Operating Profit	-\$15,168.98	-\$64,476.0	58 \$49,307.70	-76.47%
Net Profit/(Loss)	-\$15,168.98	-\$64,476.0	58 \$49,307.70	-76.47%

## **ACHIEVEMENTS**

- Stood in solidarity with Adelaide SRC President. Covered the cost of SRC materials at the request of Guild Council.
- Restarted the Class Rep System.
- Conducted Education Council by-election.
- Allocated First Round Base Funding
- Allocated First Round SPG Funding
- Achieved consensus regarding student participation in BOS meetings

## **DISCUSSION POINTS**

None.

Kind Regards,

Hallam

David Hallam 109<sup>th</sup> UWA STUDENT GUILD Education Council President ed@guild.uwa.edu.au



# ADAM ELYOUSEF & AMIRA NUNN ETHNOCULTURAL CO-OFFICERS GUILD COUNCIL REPORT

27/04/2022

ummary		
Meetings Attended	2	
Project Updates	3	
YCAT! Video Series	3.1	
Community Catch-ups	3.2	
World Crises Highlight	3.3	
Open-Air Iftaar	3.4	
Refugee Fundraiser	3.5	
Finances	3	
Achievements	4	
Discussion Points	4	

This month was our busiest one yet, and most engaging with students. We launched our first 'You Can't Ask That!' video series collaborating with the UWA Pakistani Society, which has received tremendous feedback. The purpose of this video is to educate UWA students on different cultures and this is the first of several this year. We also hosted the Open Air Iftaar with the UWA Muslim Students Association on Riley Oval, with 150 attendees. Both Committees worked hard to make the event as great as it can be, and it turned out very well. In addition, we hosted our 'Refugee Relief Fundraiser' after the motion we passed in the last Guild Council supporting all refugees around the world, and we raised \$690 towards global crises occurring in Palestine, Ukraine, Syria, and Yemen. We continue to work with the Cultural & Linguistic Diversity Working Group as well, to tackle issues affecting CaLD UWA students on campus.

Meetings	Attended
----------	----------

Date	Meeting	Purpose
31/03/2022	Amira & Amitabh	Meeting to discuss special consideration for students fasting in Ramadan
01/04/2022	Ethno Co-Officers	Planning for upcoming events in April
07/04/2022	Refugee Fundraiser	Fundraiser event, where we focused on 4 crises namely Palestine, Ukraine, Syria & Yemen.
07/04/2022	MCS Representatives	CALD Community Catch Ups
10/04/2022	MSA Committee	Liaising for Open Air Iftaar
11/04/2022	Ethno Co-Officers	Event planning
12/04/2022	Persian Club Executive	Meeting to discuss any issues, potential collaboration and offer to market any material the club might need help with
13/04/2022	Greek Students' Association Executive	Meeting to discuss any issues, potential collaboration and offer to market any material the club might need help with
13/04/2022	Open Air Iftaar	A collaboration with UWAMSA to celebrate Ramadan with the community
15/04/2022	WASAC Co-Chairs	Meeting to discuss any issues, potential collaboration and offer to market any material the club might need help with
15/04/2022	Scheduled Committee Meeting	Review of events within the month and open discussion of future projects.
17/04/2022	Italian Club Representatives	Meeting to discuss any issues, potential collaboration and offer to market any material the club might need help with.

20/04/2022	Committee Dinner	Dinner with Committee to celebrate all their hard work throughout this month.
21/04/2022	CaLD Working Group	Mission & vision planning for 2022-2024
22/04/2022	Young Leaders' Council	Ethnocultural Department in collaboration with Dr. Celeste Rodriguez presented to the Young Leaders' Council regarding Inclusivity & Diversity a
26/04/2022	UWA Filipino Society	Filming for the next YCAT! Video

PROJECT UPDATES

#### YCAT! Video Series

The 'You Can't Ask That!' video series is a project where a certain group of individuals from the same cultural group/ethnicity/religion are asked questions that students usually would not ask a person belonging to that group, and this helps break down the stigma and perception of certain groups. It is an informative platform where students can learn from others and educate themselves on topics they may not have come across otherwise. We launched our first episode of the year last week on Facebook and Instagram, and it has been immensely successful. We will be collaborating with the UWA Filipino Society next for a YCAT! video, which was filmed on Tuesday 26/04.

#### **Community Catch-ups**

We are looking to host engaging catch-ups with the CaLD community to hear about issues they are passionate about, whether it's their stigmas surrounding their cultural backgrounds or a global issue they are passionate about. We have reached out to every cultural Club on campus to gauge their interest in collaborating for such events. So far, we have met with the Malaysian Cultural Society, the Italian Club, the Greek Club, the Persian Club, the Palestinian Cultural Society, and a Guild Department, WASAC.

#### World Crises Highlight

Working with our Campaigns & Marketing Directors, we have scheduled a series of issues happening around the world which we will highlight. We aim to raise awareness about several crises occurring around the world, which tend to be overlooked by the Western media. We have posted a piece on Ukraine, Ethiopia, and the anti-Roma sentiment.. There are several more upcoming. We discussed WASAC running a piece with us to educate UWA students on issues affecting Indigenous Australians as well.

#### **Open-Air Iftaar**

With Ramadan currently taking place, ourselves and the Muslim Students' Assocation (MSA) hosted an Iftaar for UWA students on the 14th of April. Iftaar is the meal where Muslims who are fasting break their fast, at sunset. We communicated with the Events team and UWA Sport for venue hire, and we have decided to host it on Riley Oval. Registrations are compulsory for Covid-19 tracking, and it was free. The event welcomes all UWA students to attend. It was a great success and everyone enjoyed the food and atmosphere.

FINANCES

FINANCIAL ROW		GET AMOUNT   AMOUN	IT OVER BUDGET   %	OF BUDGET
Gross Profit	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%
Expenses				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES				
305187 - Software Digital	\$20.75	\$10.28	\$10.47	201.85%
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$20.75	\$10.28	\$10.47	201.85%
Total - Expenses	\$20.75	\$10.28	\$10.47	201.85%
Operating Profit	-\$20.75	-\$10.28	-\$10.47	201.85%
Net Profit/(Loss)	-\$20.75	-\$10.28	-\$10.47	201.85%

## Achievements

- Raising \$690 for several refugee crises
- Establishing a collaborative relationship with the CaLD working group
- Hosting the Open Air Iftaar, one of the biggest events on campus this semester
- Launching the YCAT! video series for this year
- Fostering the CaLD community at UWA by working with cultural Clubs

**DISCUSSION POINTS** 

N/A

Regards,

l

Adam Elyousef 109<sup>th</sup> Ethnocultural Co-Officer ethnocultural@guild.uwa.edu.au

im

Amira Nunn 109<sup>th</sup> Ethnocultural Co-Officer ethnocultural@guild.uwa.edu.au



Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Updates	3
FINANCES	4
ACHIEVEMENTS	5
DISCUSSION POINTS	5

ISD has been very active in April. A lot of planned events were well executed by the team. We managed to hire few more OCMs this month and we expect this to be the final round of recruitment for the year. This month we managed to collaborate a lot of with the UWA International Student Support to reach out to internationals students and provide them with vital information.

## **MEETINGS ATTENDED**

Date	Meeting	Purpose
31/03/2022	ISD OB Meeting	Fortnightly catch up.
1/04/2022	Lounge and Leisure	Had the first ever lounge and leisure at Shenton House. Met a lot of new international students and discussed about the issues they have.
6/04/2022	UWA International Student Welcome Event	Represented ISD and the Guild at the event.
12/04/2022	Meeting with Employi	Met with the Founder of the organization to discuss potential discounts opportunities that the org. can provide members of ISD.
14/04/2022	Meeting with Kingsbridge Australia	To discuss about the progress of the sponsorship offer.
14/04/2022	ISD OB Meeting	Fortnightly catch up.
20/04/2022	Meeting with Kingsbridge Australia Director	Discussed about the opportunities Kingsbridge Australia will have on campus and the sponsorship offer was finalized.
26/04/2022	ISD Full Committee Meeting	Monthly catch up.

## **PROJECT UPDATE**

## Situation in Sri Lanka

- Reached out to all Sri Lankan students on campus through a statement and made sure that they were aware of the services provided by Student Assist.
- Collaborated with the UWA International Student Support and organized a Weekly Connect that solely focused on the situation in Sri Lanka. Members from Student Assist were present as well.
- Emailed the University asking for fee extensions for Sri Lankan students whose families are affected by the crisis, and I did receive a positive response from the university.

## On the Road with ISS and ISD

• ISD and ISS visited all the colleges in the college row, to promote the services provided by both the ISS and the Guild/ISD. We had a quite lot of engagement from the international students at the colleges, and a lot of questions/issues they had were answered by us during the visit.

#### Lounge and Leisure (Weekly Connect)

• Has been a real success. We have been getting about 20 students every week. A lot of students have been able to meet new people and make new connections. More sessions will be held across the semester.

2

#### **Collaboration with UWA Sports**

• The event was a success with more than 40 students attending the event. The event was organized at James Oval, where Futsal, Touch Rugby and Volleyball games were played simultaneously for over 2 hours. The event was well received by students.

#### **Collaboration with Employi**

- Employi is an organization that helps students with legal advice relating to various employment issues.
- We are trying to get all ISD members a 10% discuss from this organization, especially to help students who get underpaid at their casual jobs.

#### **Cocktail Night**

- The biggest ISD event of the semester is the Cocktail night. It will be at the UWA Tavern on the 27<sup>th</sup> of April 2022 from 6pm to 10.30pm.
- ISD has been able to secure a sponsorship of \$2000 from Kingsbridge Australia for the event.
- The purpose of the event is to the celebrate the return of international students back on campus.

#### **Study with ISD**

• A similar concept to a Study Hall. Free bubble tea and snacks were provided. Was well received by the students.

#### Screw Week

• The quiz night organized for the week was a success. Had an attendance of about 20 students.

#### **FINANCES**

#### Comparative Profit and Loss

FINANCIAL ROW	AMOUNT (APR 2022)	COMPARATIVE AMOUNT (JAN 2021 - ADJUST 2021	VARIANCE	% VARIANCE
Gross Profit	\$0.00	\$0.0	\$0.00	0.00%
Expenses				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES				
305068 - Orientation Day Expenses	\$0.00	\$121.8	2 -\$121.82	-100.00%
305080 - Activities and Functions	\$605.04	\$20,235.6	4 -\$19,630.60	-97.01%
305083 - Advertising & Promotion	\$0.00	\$1,322.6	3 -\$1,322.63	-100.00%
305102 - Bank Charges	\$0.00	\$21.8	7 -\$21.87	-100.00%
305132 - Utilities	\$0.00	\$60.5	5 -\$60.55	-100.00%
305147 - General Expenses	\$0.00	\$955.1	5 -\$955.15	-100.00%
305155 - Interior decoration	\$0.00	\$3,355.8	1 -\$3,355.81	-100.009
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$0.00	\$109.4	5 -\$109.46	-100.009
305181 - Publications	\$0.00	\$2,016.3	5 -\$2,016.36	-100.009
305187 - Software Digital	\$0.00	\$493.5	4 -\$493.54	-100.009
305208 - Affiliation Expenses	\$0.00	\$440.0	0 -\$440.00	-100.009
306005 - Depreciation - Property	\$0.00	\$43.9	-\$43.90	-100.009
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$605.04	\$29,176.7	3 - \$28,571.69	-97.93%
Total - Expenses	\$605.04	\$29,176.7	3 - \$28,571.69	-97.93%
Operating Profit	-\$605.04	-\$29,176.7	3 \$28,571.69	-97.93%
Other Income				
OTHER INCOME - OTHER INCOME				
103069 - Sundry Income	\$0.00	\$16,503.4	2 -\$16,503.42	-100.009
103075 - Sponsorship	\$1,818.18	\$0.0	\$1,818.18	0.009
Total - OTHER INCOME - OTHER INCOME	\$1,818.18	\$16,503.4	2 - \$14,685.24	-88.98%
Total - Other Income	\$1,818.18	\$16,503.4	2 - \$14,685.24	-88.98%
Net Profit/(Loss)	\$1,213.14	-\$12 673 3	1 \$13,886.45	-109.57%

#### **ACHIEVEMENTS**

- Securing fee extensions from the University for Sri Lankan international students who are facing financial difficulties.
- Secured a sponsorship of \$2000.
- A successful collaboration with UWA Sports.
- Organising the first ever ISD Cocktail night.

• Visiting the college row.

DISCUSSION POINTS

None.

Regards,

Geener

Geemal Jayawickrama ISD PRESIDENT 2022 g.jayawickrama22@guild.uwa.edu.au



Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	2
Project name	2
FINANCES	2
ACHIEVEMENTS	2
DISCUSSION POINTS	2

Organised and facilitated the first event of YLC 2022.

## MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
05/04/2022	YLC Working Group	Organise upcoming event
12/04/2022	YLC Working Group	Organise upcoming event
20/04/2022	YLC Working Group	Organise upcoming event
27/04/2022	Strategic Resources Committee	Discuss budget and other operations

### **PROJECT UPDATE**

### Young Leaders Council Event with the UWA Future Students Team

The first event for YLC occurred on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of April 2022. We had expressions of interest from ~70 students, with ~60 intending to attend the first event in particular. Due to COVID-19 and other reasons, we ended up with an attendance of ~45 participants.

In this process, we collaborated with various Guild departments and local organisations to present a session focusing on inclusivity and accessibility. We wanted young leaders to be more cognisant of such issues in their schools and local communities, and thus we reached out to relevant groups. Moreover, we created a safe and fun environment for the leaders to socialise and create a support network. In particular, I'd like to extend my thanks to Guild Access (Dana and Melani) and Guild Ethnocultural (Adam and Amira) for being involved with the event. Moreover, I'd like to thank Youth Disability Access Network (YDAN) and Dr Celeste Rodriguez Louro for their time and their presentations.

### ACHIEVEMENTS

• Successful YLC event

#### **DISCUSSION POINTS**

N/A

Regards,

Julia Andrea Aguinot 109<sup>th</sup> Ordinary Guild Councillor Julia.aguinot22@guild.uwa.edu.au



Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	2
UDUB Radio	2
Tenancy	2
Finances	3
Achievements	2
Discussion Points	3

In the month since the last Council meeting, I have been further preparing UDUB Radio for launch, as well as optimising and streamlining Tenancy processes.

# MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
Throughout the month since March report	Correspondence with Pelican	Discussing collaboration opportunities, how our publications will work together, and an FAQ article about UDUB
Throughout the month since March report	Email correspondence with departments and clubs	Separate conversations with Women's Department, Science Union, and the UWA Pantomime Society regarding tenancy allocations.
30/3/2022	UDUB Committee meeting	Discussing launch timeline, strategic planning, campaigns, operational matters.
31/3/2022	SOCPAC meeting	Discussing Tenancy matters with club executives, requesting updated info from tenants etc.
19/4/2022	Meeting with Kelvin	Discussing UDUB's IT requirements such as email addresses, software, etc.

## PROJECT UPDATE

## **UDUB** Radio

UDUB Radio was scheduled for launch this month, however there were a few setbacks and we had to postpone the launch date which is still to be determined, but will likely be before the end of semester 1. However, I am still making plenty of progress and will follow up with more detail in my next report!

## Tenancy

This month, I have been working on optimising and streamlining the processes for Tenancy related matters. These updated processes are yet to be implemented as I am still in the ideation and planning stages, however I believe these changes will make the jobs of myself and future Tenancy Chairs, as well as current and future Tenancy Committees, much easier. These changes involve:

- Making detailed online forms for clubs to submit enquiries and communicate other matters such as requesting new keys or reporting misconduct in Tenancy spaces,
- Drawing up a map of clubroom and storage spaces managed by the Guild for ease of access for both Tenancy committee and clubs,
- Making spreadsheets to keep track of things like the tenants' number of keys and their whereabouts, records of compliance from clubroom inspections, etc.

# ACHIEVEMENTS

- Made progress in UDUB planning
- Planned Tenancy operation updates
- Started conversations with Pelican about collaborations with UDUB and developing a strong relationship between our publications

Regards,

harbetter Kennedy

Charlotte Kennedy 109<sup>th</sup> Ordinary Guild Councillor charlotte.kennedy22@guild.uwa.edu.au



**Tanisha KOTHARI** 

Ordinary Guild Councillor Guild Council Report April 2022

# Table of Contents

Summary	1
Meetings Attended	1
Projects Update Underprivileged Students Scholarship Parking Improvements	1 2
Finances	2
Achievements	2
Discussion Points	2

## Summary

Aside from attending meetings as part of external committees, I have made further progress on my OGC project. I realise that this is not an achievable goal in one year, however I aim to make as much progress so that UWA can continue this scholarship in future years without providing more financial help.

# Meetings Attended

Date	Meeting	Purpose
19 <sup>th</sup> April 2022	Corporate Services Committee	Screen installation
	Meeting	ICT renewal update
		New POS system trial
		Employee software
20 <sup>th</sup> April 2022	Academic Board Meeting	Discussion of agenda items
20 <sup>th</sup> April 2022	Student Consultative Committee	Discussion of action register
	Meeting	items from previous years
		Additional items of discussion
		regarding particular FACSOCS
27 <sup>th</sup> April 2022	Student Resources Committee	Discuss MD Report
	Meeting	Review Guild Masterplan
		Finance update
		Review 2021 Audited Accounts
		Guild Precinct update
		COVID-19 update
27 <sup>th</sup> April 2022	Meeting with Chloe Bull	Discussion and feedback on
	regarding OGC project	OGC scholarship project

## **Underprivileged Students Scholarship**

I am in contact with Sandra De Freitas who is the Manager for UWA Scholarships. The likelihood of the project kicking off this year is unlikely, however if a scholarships is set in stone with UWA, I aim to fundraise money and receive grants for one student from an underprivileged background to have an education at UWA, where accommodation and necessities are provided. I have begun to write a formal proposal.

In my meeting with Chloe Bull and Joshua, I was given feedback to make this a self-sustaining opportunity whereby once a grant is given, it should be used to create more opportunities. Provided UWA approves this scholarship, I am in the works of thinking of ways to make this an annual opportunity whereby the UWA Guild does not have to provide further means of financial assistance.

## **Parking Improvements**

No further updates.

Discussion Points

N/A

Kind regards,

Tanisha Kothari 109<sup>th</sup> Ordinary Guild Councillor tanisha.kothari22@guild.uwa.edu.au



Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	2
<u>Faith Week</u> <u>Social Impact Week</u> Fringe Week	Error! Bookmark not defined.
FINANCES	2
ACHIEVEMENTS	3
DISCUSSION POINTS	3

April has been quite a busy month for the PAC committee with two Theme Weeks. We have successfully completed Faith Week and are currently running Social Impact Week. As our time has been focused on these two Theme Weeks, we have slowed down our planning for Fringe Week, however, we plan to resume in the next few weeks.

## MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
05/04/22	PAC x Bahai Society President	Inter-faith Party
06/04/22	PAC Committee Meeting	Faith Week Logistics
08/04/22	Social Impact Week Subcommittee	Social Impact Week Logistics
12/04/22	PAC x MSU Secretary Meeting	Social Impact Week Event
21/04/22	PAC Committee Meeting	Social Impact Week Logistics

## **PROJECT UPDATE**

#### Faith Week (Completed)

- PAC affiliated faith-based clubs collaborated to bring various events to celebrate Faith Week, with financial and logistical support from PAC
- Faith Week Launch event ran smoothly with the Inter-faith dinner party on the 11<sup>th</sup> of April.
- Other Events included: Christian Union Easter Service, Inter-faith Q&A, Catholic Society Sports Night, and MSA's Open Air Iftaar

### Social Impact Week (In progress)

- Our events throughout the week consist of club stalls which run during common lunch hours (Tuesday-Thursday).
- The main event for this week is the Social Impact Sundowner which will happen from 5-7 PM on Wednesday 27<sup>th</sup> of April
- Social Impact Week is a collaboration between PAC and UneArthed, Student for Refugees, Enactus, Amnesty, Ignite Mentoring, Artists Against Poverty, Engineers Without Borders, 180 Degrees Consulting, Venture and Guild Volunteering

#### **Fringe Festival**

- We have currently stopped planning for Fringe Week – no new updates from the previous report

## **FINANCES**

INANCIAL ROW	AMOUNT	BUDGET AMOUNT	AMOUNT OVER BUDGET	% OF BUDGET
Gross Profit	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%
Expenses				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES				
305052 - Awards & Prizes	\$0.00	\$1,000.00	-\$1,000.00	0.00%
305056 - Grants	\$0.00	\$2,000.00	-\$2,000.00	0.00%
305079 - Theme Week	\$223.85	\$6,500.00	-\$6,276.15	3.44%
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$0,00	\$300.00	-\$300.00	0.00%
305187 - Software Digital	\$102.82	\$616.92	-\$514.10	16.67%
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$326.67	\$10,416.92	-\$10,090.25	3.14%
Total - Expenses	\$326.67	\$10,416.92	-\$10,090.25	3.14%
Operating Profit	-\$326.67	-\$10,416.92	\$10,090.25	3.14%
Net Profit/(Loss)	-\$326.67	-\$10,416.92	\$10,090.25	3.14%

## ACHIEVEMENTS

• Successfully completed Faith Week

# DISCUSSION POINTS

No points of discussion to be raised.

Regards,

Maria Waters 109<sup>th</sup> Public Affairs Council President pac@guild.uwa.edu.au



PRIDE DEPARTMENT GUILD COUNCIL REPORT 27/04/2022

Summary	2
meetings attended	2
Project Update	3
FINANCES	3
ACHIEVEMENTS	3
DISCUSSION POINTS	3

This has been a relatively quiet month for us as we've been focusing on building up the Department internally, and increasing committee engagement and involvement. Given the potential scope of the Pride Department, a strong committee is vital to its success. I'm very excited to be working with my new co-officer Kaelin, who stepped up into the role earlier this month and will be formally appointed at tonight's Council. We've been preparing two upcoming major events: Quiz Night and Camp Camp, and have begun working on Outspoken Magazine. Unfortunately most projects have been mostly put on the back burner this month, but will resume with full force in the coming month.

## MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
31/03	Pride Committee	
04/04	Student ID Cards Discussion	Joined a meeting with several equity reps from ECU, Curtin, Murdoch, and UWA unis to discuss possibility for students to have their affirmed name on their student ID while still having it linked to their Transperth Smartrider card. Not a significant issue for UWA as our student ID cards are separate from Smartriders, although there was a very important discussion around recognising affirmed names at universities.
06/04	Jak Beard	Casual discussion of initiatives which are being planned by SOC x Women's in response to the NSSS results, and potential for inclusion of Ally Training in SLT.
07/04	Xander Sinclair	Discussed plans/timeline for Outspoken Magazine. Scheduled Week 1 Sem 2 to do layout with Xander, so prints can be ready by Week 3 (Pride Week).
07/04	UWA Tavern Supervisor	Met with Ray to discuss details for Pride's Quiz Night at the Tav.
08/04	Kaelin Abrahams	Met with Kaelin to discuss him stepping up into the Pride Co-officer role. Talked about our goals and how we'd like to work together. I gave a brief update on what I've been working on so far for Pride.
10/04	Committee Bonding	
19/04	UWA LGBTIQA+ Working Group	Monthly meeting to discuss projects.
20/04	Equity and Diversity Committee	Monthly meeting to discuss projects.

21/04	Outspoken Magazine Subcommitteee	Initial meeting to brief everyone on plans/ timeline for Outspoken, discussed this year's aesthetic theme, and decided on a content theme.
22/04	Pride Officer Meeting	A longer briefing session + planning upcoming events
23/04	Committee Bonding	

## PROJECT UPDATE

There has been no significant progress which would warrant an update with most of our projects this month. Further updates will be included in the next report.

### FINANCES

Thorough expenditure report will also be included in next month's report, as most expenses are still pending.

## ACHIEVEMENTS

- SCREW Week SCREW Fest and Queer Sex Ed Workshop
- Successful committee bonding
- Introduced new committee member: Mia Fraser, who is also Women's Department LGBT+ Collective convener

## **DISCUSSION POINTS**

N/A

Regards,

2

Paris Javid 109<sup>th</sup> Pride Officer pride@guild.uwa.edu.au



Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Updates	2
E-sports competition	2.1
Collaboration with Women's Dept. Live streaming of sports at tav	2.2
Finances	2
Achievements	2
Discussion Points	2

This month, I conducted my second meeting with the team to provide a run down on how I would like this year to pan out. Events have been planned, as well as collaboration projects such as a chess tournament with the UWA Chess Club. I have also conducted interfaculty sports on a weekly basis. MEETINGS ATTENDED

Date	Meeting	Purpose
02/04/22	Rodney Glossop	Met to discuss the Sydney UniSport
		Conference which UWA Sport will be
		paying for me to fly out to.
06/04/22	Inter-faculty Sport	Conducted inter-fac from 12-2pm,
		organised collaborations, BBQ, and music.
08/04/22	UWA Chess Club	Met over teams to discuss potential
		collaboration avenues for this semester.
		Still in works.
13/04/22	Inter-faculty Sport	Conducted inter-fac from 12-2pm,
		organised collaborations, BBQ, and music.
10/03/22	Committee meeting	Committee met to talk about events and
		progress
20/04/22	Inter-faculty Sport	Conducted inter-fac from 12-2pm,
		organised collaborations, BBQ, and music.
23/04/22	Rodney Glossop	Spoke with Rodney to gain further insight
		about the Student Stakeholder Reference
		Group in which I will be chairing monthly
		meetings
27/04/22	Inter-faculty Sport	Conducted inter-fac from 12-2pm,
		organised collaborations, BBQ, and music.
28/03/22	Committee Meeting	Project discussions, handed out committee
		shirts, set up some smaller teams to aid
		with project ideas

#### **PROJECT UPDATES**

#### **E-sports**

Still under work, but the current plan is to host a FIFA night in the Tavern or at another location which is to be discussed.

#### Women and non-binary Gym/Sporting events

We are looking at engaging women and non-binary n campus in sport by making an exclusive event for them. This was run last year in collaboration with UWA Sport and was a success. Timeline and dates are still in progress. Hoping to add in a Sundowner event at either the beginning or end of the series for a social aspect.

#### UWA Chess x Sport Dept.

Still under work, looking at suitable dates and finances for a trophy

## **FINANCES**

FINANCIAL ROW	AMOUNT	BUDGET AMOUNT	AMOUNT OVER BUDGET	% OF BUDGET
Gross Profit	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%
Expenses				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES				
305076 - Sundry Activities	\$0.00	\$115.00	-\$115.00	0.00%
305080 - Activities and Functions	\$225.05	\$200.00	\$25.05	112.53%
305180 - Printing & Stationery	-\$342.00	\$0.00	-\$342.00	0.00%
305185 - Minor Assets	\$0.00	\$500.00	-\$500.00	0.00%
305187 - Software Digital	\$0.00	\$10.28	-\$10.28	0.00%
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	-\$116.95	\$825.28	-\$942.23	-14.17%
Total - Expenses	-\$116.95	\$825.28	-\$942.23	-14.17%
Operating Profit	\$116.95	-\$825.28	\$942.23	-14.17%
Net Profit/(Loss)	\$116.95	-\$825.28	\$942.23	-14.17%

### **ACHIEVEMENTS**

- Handovers for committee members completed
- Met with UWA Chess Club
- Met with other OB's
- Conducted Inter-faculty sport successfully
- Got committee project teams underway
- Met with UWA Social Sport and conducted our first collaboration
- Met with Rodney Glossop

#### **DISCUSSION POINTS**

Warm regards,

Joseph Kaddis 109<sup>th</sup> Sports Officer sports@guild.uwa.edu.au joseph.kaddis22@guild.uwa.edu.au



Summary	Error! Bookmark not defined.
meetings attended	2
Project Update	2
Welfare week + Mental Healthcare framework	2
FINANCES	2
ACHIEVEMENTS	2
DISCUSSION POINTS	Error! Bookmark not defined.

## **MEETINGS ATTENDED**

Date	Meeting	Purpose
14/4/2022	Micro-badging for club execs	Discussed micro-badges and my eQuery
19/4/2022	Weekly meeting	Discussed projects and welfare initiatives
20/4/2022	Student Achievement Working Party	Brought up my eQuery costs
27/4/2022	Student Wellbeing Monthly Meeting	Discussed Welfare Week and Uni welfare
		initiatives
27/4/2022	TLR Student Reference Group Meeting	New TLR initiatives and progress update

## PROJECT UPDATE

## Welfare week + Mental Healthcare framework

Welfare week running in week 10 including, tav quiz and fun fair event, mindfulness through art, and meditation and soup with a chat w/ Student Assist and collab w/ UWA sport

## My eQuery cost

Brought up academic record costs to Student Achievement Working Party and was redirected to Tim Martin. Waiting on a response to understand eQuery and academic record management costs and how we can reduce them for students.

## **FINANCES**

FINANCIAL ROW		Q1 :	2022			FY 2022 Q2 2022 Q3 2022							Q4 2022				Total			
	Amount	Budget Amount	Amount Over Budget	% of Budget	Amount	Budget Amount	Amount Over Budget	% of Budget	Amount	Budget Amount	Amount Over Budget	% of Budget	Amount	Budget Amount	Amount Over Budget	% of Budget	Amount	Budget Amount	Amount Over Budget	% of Budget
Gross Profit	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00
Expenses																				
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES																				
305068 - Orientation Day Expenses	\$401.26	\$250.00	\$151.26	160.50%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$401.26	\$250.00	\$151.26	160.50
305079 - Theme Week	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$400.00	-\$400.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$800.00	-\$800.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$1,200.00	-\$1,200.00	0.00
305080 - Activities and Functions	\$0.00	\$750.00	-\$750.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$750.00	-\$750.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$750.00	-\$750.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$250.00	-\$250.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$2,500.00	-\$2,500.00	0.00
305147 - General Expenses	\$0.00	\$150.00	-\$150.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$150.00	-\$150.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$150.00	-\$150.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$50.00	-\$50.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$500.00	-\$500.00	0.00
305165 - Motor Vehicle Expenses	\$0.00	\$30.00	-\$30.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$30.00	-\$30.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$30.00	-\$30.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$10.00	-\$10.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$100.00	-\$100.00	0.00
305180 - Printing & Stationery	\$0.00	\$45.00	-\$45.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$45.00	-\$45.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$45.00	-\$45.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$15.00	-\$15.00	0.00%	\$0.00	\$150.00	-\$150.00	0.00
305187 - Software Digital	\$20.56	\$185.10	-\$164.54	11.1196	\$0.00	\$185.10	-\$185.10	0.00%	\$0.00	\$185.10	-\$185.10	0.00%	\$0.00	\$185.10	-\$185.10	0.00%	\$20.56	\$740.40	-\$719.84	2.78
Total - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES - ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	\$421.82	\$1,410.10	-\$988.28	29.91%	\$0.00	\$1,560.10	-\$1,560.10	0.00%	\$0.00	\$1,160.10	-\$1,160.10	0.00%	\$0.00	\$1,310.10	-\$1,310.10	0.00%	\$421.82	\$5,440.40	-\$5,018.58	7.75
⇒Total - Expenses	\$421.82	\$1,410.10	-\$988.28	29.91%	\$0.00	\$1,560.10	-\$1,560.10	0.00%	\$0.00	\$1,160.10	-\$1,160.10	0.00%	\$0.00	\$1,310.10	-\$1,310.10	0.00%	\$421.82	\$5,440.40	-\$5,018.58	7.75
Operating Profit	-\$421.82	-\$1,410.10	\$988.28	29.91%	\$0.00	-\$1,560.10	\$1,560.10	0.00%	\$0.00	-\$1,160.10	\$1,160.10	0.00%	\$0.00	-\$1,310.10	\$1,310.10	0.00%	-\$421.82	-\$5,440.40	\$5,018.58	7.75
Net Profit/(Loss)	-\$421.82	-\$1,410,10	\$988.28	29,91%	\$0.00	-\$1,560,10	\$1,560,10	0.00%	\$0.00	-\$1,160,10	\$1,160,10	0.00%	\$0.00	-\$1,310,10	\$1,310,10	0.00%	-\$421.82	-\$5,440,40	\$5,018,58	7.759

## ACHIEVEMENTS

- Edited Study Smarter study guide (w/ Student Assist)
- More breaks on council

Regards,

Sapphire Carter 109<sup>th</sup> Welfare Officer welfare@guild.uwa.edu.au



Summary	2
Meetings Attended	2
Project Update	3
Project name	Error! Bookmark not defined.
FINANCES	4
ACHIEVEMENTS	4
DISCUSSION POINTS	4

This month was quite successful for the department. We were able to run multiple events and build online presence. I was also able to work more on the response to NSSS results and general safety on campus. I was in isolation then down with COVID so unfortunately there were a couple of weeks where I was not very active.

## **MEETINGS ATTENDED**

Date	Meeting	Purpose
31/03	Women's Events Officer	Met to prepare for our committee induction social session. Prepared welcome packs for committee members.
03/4	National Malaysian University	Met with the team from National Malaysian University to discuss the project plan for September. Great to meet their team virtually and see their planned itinerary.
03/04	Women's Committee	Had a committee session on the 3 <sup>rd</sup> to get to know the group better and our goals for the year.
04/04	Managing Director of the Guild	Met with Tony virtually to discuss the possibility of have a mandated declaration for UWA students re sexual violence. He is following up with lawyers.
05/04	OGC Prisha	Prisha and I met to discuss plans in response to the NSSS results. Prisha expressed interest in getting onboard and helping. Brought her up to date on plans and discussed a more detailed timeline/plan.
05/04	Consent Cupcake Stall	Ran our Consent Cupcake stall as a part of the Guild SCREW Week Festival on Oak Lawn.
06/04	Women's Executive meeting	Met with my committee's executive to bring each other up to date. Worked on general timeline and discussed End the Violence week as our main focus.
15/04	Women's Committee	Fortnightly committee meeting to provide updates on different projects. Main focus was on End the Violence Week planning.
20/04	Equity & Diversity Committee	Monthly meeting to discuss relevant projects. We also went over our purpose as a group for this year.
20/04	Guild President	Met with Ami about plans and discussed representation of non-binary students and student guild reporting system more deeply.
21/04	Committee Treasurer	Met to discuss processes with Guild Finance and go over relevant forms etc.

26/04	Head of Security & Prisha	Met to discuss possibilities with CCTV, the SafeZone app and library card access after hours.
26/04	Women's Committee	Fortnightly meeting. Mainly discussed final plans for End the Violence Week and what is left to be organised.
26/04	Guild Marketing	Met with Caitlin and Prisha to discuss the Media campaign regarding sexual violence and the NSSS results. Working with marketing to have this out on social media soon.
26/04	Damsel Editor	Met with Millie to discuss progress with Damsel and the launch of this year's theme.

## **PROJECT UPDATE**

## Malaysia University Project

Have now had multiple meeting with their team who are very keen to work on this project. I have looked into things like airport transfers and accommodation for them. We received the letter of support from the university after a few weeks of emails. We are now getting into the detailed planning of their stay in September including planning events and sharing sessions.

## End the Violence Week

This theme week is next week. We have three events planned an quite a bit of online content. My team is really looking forward to the week. We have a boxing session, a panel discussion (which includes the announcement of the Damsel theme for 2022) and a fundraiser stall.

## NSSS Response/Violence Prevention

Working closely with Prisha on this. She has been a great help. We have met with Marketing to organise the online campaign. Have met with security to understand their capabilities. I am hoping to push for the incoming Consent module to be made mandatory (working with Emma Hawkins on this). Have been talking to UniMentor and reached out to Kathy Sanders. Do have a few more ideas in the works including online forms etc.

### SOC X Women's Structures

Working with Jak on the SHA role and other new initiatives. We are hoping to announce these at the next SOC PAC meeting and to continue working on them over this semester. I have completed the posters for high-risk events.

## LinkedIn Photo Event

Working with other groups on an event in Week 10. The idea is to engage the Women's Business Wear Initiative from 2020 and have a session on campus having photos for LinkedIn taken and general mingling and conversations about women in different professions.

### Study Week Session

Introducing faculty-specific study session through the Department. I believe venues have been booked and we are reaching out to FacSocs this week. The idea is to have one session for each faculty each night of the study week to connect women and non-binary students in similar areas.

## Non-binary representation

Still working with Paris on this. She is working to form a group of students in an advisory group to facilitate the process. I will also need to discuss the protocol for making the changes we expect to see.

### **Guild Complaints Reporting Process**

Yet to meet with Jenny about this but I hope to reach out soon. I do see a need for this and have discussed this with both Paris and Amitabh. Hoping to have more information by next council on which platform to use and when to have this launched.

## FINANCES

Screenshot & attach Netsuite (if applicable)

## ACHIEVEMENTS

- Complete committee formed
- SCREW Week Cupcake stall run
- Soroptimist International Public Speaking event run
- LGBTQ+ Collective Crafternoon event run

## **DISCUSSION POINTS**

Insert discussion points here

Regards,

Chloe Bryant 109<sup>th</sup> Guild Council Women's Officer womens@guild.uwa.edu.au